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SEM Committee Decision for the Regulatory Authorities in relation to Mod_11_23 (Final 

Recommendation FRR_11_23) 

 

Dear Esther, 

 

On 25th January 2024, the Modifications Committee submitted its Final Recommendation Report 

(FRR) regarding Modification Proposal Mod_11_23 ‘SDP_02 Battery Integration V2’ in 

accordance with Paragraph B.17.18.1 of Part B of the SEM Trading and Settlement Code 

(TSC). The Modification Proposal Mod_11_23 was submitted to the Modifications Committee by 

EirGrid, SONI & SEMO on 5th October 2023 and discussed at Meeting 119 on 19th October 

2023. A version 2 of the proposal was raised and voted on at Meeting 120 on 5th December 

2023, with the Modifications Committee voting to recommend the proposal for approval. 

 

After the December Modifications Committee meeting, discussions between the Regulatory 

Authorities (RAs), the TSOs, and industry stakeholders led to several changes being made to the 

proposal. As a result, a new Modification Proposal, Mod_02_24 ‘SDP_02 Battery Integration V3’ 

was submitted to the Modifications Committee and has since been approved by the SEM 

Committee.  



 

 

Considering the above, and in accordance with Paragraph B.17.20 of the Trading and 

Settlement Code, the SEM Committee rejects this modification, as set out in Appendix 1 of 

FRR_11_23. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Kevin Hagan                                                   Lisa Tate 

Manager                                                           Manager                                

Wholesale Electricity Markets                        Markets Directorate                                                 

Commission for Regulation of Utilities         Utility Regulator 

 

(Sent by email with no signature) 

 

 

 


